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Greenview Community Unit School District #200
147 Palmer Street
Greenview, IL. 62642

A Budget Hearing of the Board of Education of Greenview Community Unit School
District No. 200 of Menard and Logan Counties, Illinois, was held Tuesday, September
23, 2014 at 6:25 p.m. in the Greenview High School library, within the boundaries of the
District, President Phillips called the hearing to order and requested roll be called. The
following members were present: Kevin Curry, Kim Westervelt, James Booth, and Steve
Phillips.

Absent: Rex Arkebauer, Lenny Monroe, and Mike Schurman

Administrators present: Janice Kunz and Ryan Heavner

Visitors present: Tracy Jacobs and Julie Hauser

President Phillips called for any public participation/testimony on the FY2015 budget as
presented. Superintendent Kunz provided an overview of the FY2015 budget to the
Board and to those present.

There was no participation/testimony given.

Curry made a motion to adjourn the budget hearing. Curry seconded the motion and it
carried unanimously by voice vote.
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Greenview Community Unit School District #200
147 Palmer Street
Greenview, 1L 62642

The regular meeting of the Board of Education of Greenview Community Unit School
District No. 200 of Menard and Logan Counties, Illinois, was held Tuesday September
23, 2014 at 6:29 p.m. in the Greenview District Library, within the boundaries of the
District. Roll call was held with the following members present: Steve Phillips, Kevin
Curry, James Booth, and Kim Westervelt.

Absent: Rex Arkebauer and Mike Schurman

Arrived 6:33: Lenny Monroe

Administrators present: Janice Kunz and Ryan Heavner
Visitors present, Tracy Jacobs and Julie Hauser

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Consent Agenda consisting of the minutes of the August 21, 2014 regular meeting,
August Imprest Fund, Treasurer’s Report, Investment Reports, Student Activity, and
September bills were presented. Westervelt moved to accept the consent agenda. Booth
seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Monroe made a motion to enter in Closed Session under SILCS 120/2¢ 1) Personnel
Matters and 10) Matters related to individual students. Curry seconded the motion and it
carried unanimously by voice vote.

The Board entered into closed session at 6:33pm.

The Board returned from closed session at 7:15 pm. Monroe made a motion to approve
the minutes of Closed Session. Curry seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by
voice vote.

Superintendent Kunz furnished reports for the following items-
Building and Grounds —

The cooler and freezer are up and running. There have been condensation
issues but Jerry Judd with Prairie State has been working on the issue.

The district has been fortunate to pick up some slightly used furniture
from Springfield Clinic. A thank you is extended to Mr. and Mrs. Kossak,
Mr. Hilst, Mrs. Claycomb, Miss Tibbs, Miss Winkelmann, Mrs. Hauser,
Mr. Gerndt, and Mr. Heavner along with Seyer Seed Company for their



help and the use of their vehicles. After moving new furniture into our
classrooms, we were fortunate to be able to offer the extras to the local
churches.

Simplex came out and did their heat detector inspection. There are seven
heat detectors that need to be replaced at a cost to be determined.

Kevin Handy has been contacted about resolving all issues with the roof
replacement and has been notified payment will not be made until all
issues are resolved.

Transportation News-

The buses and vans are in good shape. There are random cross arm issues
and regular maintenance issues that are being addressed.

Fund Finances (Revenue/Expenditures) Issues or Concerns-

Education — The district has been deficit spending for the last two years.
With General State Aid payments paying out at 88.7%, the District has
not received $58,000 from the state. The FY2014 Annual Financial
Report shows an overspending in the Education Fund of $103,000.
Changes and adjustments made during the 2014 school year saved the
district approximately $100,000.

The Education fund budget for the FY2015 school year projects deficit
spending of $50,000.

This is the final year of the current contract with the Greenview Education
Organization (GEO).

Operations and Maintenance/Building-

The FY 2014 Annual Financial Report shows that the district did not
overspend and that there is $58,900 to add to the fund balance.

The Operations and Maintenance fund budget for FY2015 school year
projects deficit spending of $175,870 which is due to the needed repair
jobs for pipes, roof, cooler/freezer, etc.

Transportation —

The FY 2014 Annual Financial Report shows that the District did not
overspend and that there is $88,692 to be added to the fund balance.

The Transportation fund budget for FY2015 school year projects a
positive balance of $50,600 to be added to the fund balance.

Our current bus lease with Central States ends this year.



Curriculum —

The Pre-K program has 16 students with the maximum number of students
being 20. The additional students will be assigned in the near future.

Teachers are working on the Engagement and English Language Arts
pieces of our curriculum.

The Elementary Teachers will be attending the Illinois Reading
Conference in October.

Superintendent Kunz will be attending the Superintendent Conference in
October rather than attending the Chicago III conference in November.

Commuhity—

The inaugural Grandparents Day was held on Friday, September 19, 2014.
Grandparents were recognized for Pre-K through Fifth Grade.

All board members will be given an email address to be used for school
business.

~

Principal Heavner reported on the following:

“Grandparents Day” was a great success and expansion is being planned for next
year.

The golf and volleyball teams are both doing well in their seasons.
The Open House was well attended with many positive comments received.
The ALS ice bucket challenge raised over $500 for the cause.

Picture Day will be held on September 25, 2014 with Interstate Studios taking the
pictures. "

Today was the first fire drill of the year and went well.

The District received assessment reports from the state on the ISAT’s and PSAE.
PSAE scores were great and we are proud of our senior class for doing well.

The tentative dates for graduation are Eighth Grade to be held June 5, 2015 and
High School to be held June 6, 2015.

The Masons have donated five Chrome book laptops to the district.

The junior high students were given the option to opt out of band or chorus. Seven
students made the choice to opt out of their class.

The School Improvement Team is working on an informational community night.



Information Items:

Superintendent Kunz reviewed the FY2015 proposed budget comparing it to the
FY2014 Annual Financial Report and the FY2014 Amended Budget.

Superintendent Kunz presented the EIS Teacher Salary and Benefits Repot from
FY?2014, the Limitation of Administrative Costs Worksheet, and the application
for Recognition of Schools 2014-2015 for review.

Superintendent Kunz noted that the Regional Office of Education (ROE) #38
safety inspection went well.

Curry made a motion to approve the FY2015 Budget as presented. Monroe seconded the
motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Booth made a motion to approve the Administrative-Teacher Salary and Benefits Report
as prepared by EIS Employment Information System. Westervelt seconded the motion and it
carried unanimously by voice vote.

Curry made a motion to approve the Limitation of Administrative Cost per section 17-1.5
of the School Code. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Westervelt made a motion to approve the Application for the Recognition of Schools for
Greenview Elementary School and Greenview Junior and Senior High School. Booth
seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Booth made a motion to accept the resignation of Courtney Dennis, District
Clerk/Librarian. Curry seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Booth made a motion to accept the resignation of Amy Janssen as Junior High
Cheerleading Coach. Westervelt seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by
voice vote.

Westervelt made a motion to approve the hiring of Faith Thomack as District
Clerk/Librarian. Monroe seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call
vote.



Superintendent Kunz read correspondence that Steve Phillips has been awarded Illinois
State School Board Recognition Award.

Monroe moved to adjourn at 8:08 p.m. Booth seconded the motion and it carried
unanimously by voice vote.
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